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Since the last issue of our newsletter your Region has 

been very busy.   But before I run down the last few 

months, I want to share the sad news of the passing of 

our friend and region member John Tembeck.  John 

regularly attended our events, he told some great sto-

ries, and his mental and physical strength was an in-

spiration to me.  John recently arranged the tour of 

John Corey’s Rolls Royce Collection in Ft. Lee.  Al-

though I did not make the trip to NJ I heard only rave 

reviews of the day. 

 I did take advantage of Frank Mirra’s hospitality the 

next weekend, (as did John) when he opened his New-

burgh, NY home to the club on May 18th!  Thanks 

Frank.  If you have not been to Frank’s garage, or seen 

his art collection, or his die casts, I recommend making 

an appointment with him, I am sure he would be glad 

to show you around.  Frank also does not mind having a 

bunch of old Cadillacs parked in his driveway like he 

did that Sunday! 

On June 14th, Flag Day, we took to the road to show our 

American Pride by driving our Cadillacs (and one 

Volvo) from Tony and George Huse’s shop in New Mil-

ford to Big Al’s Toy Box in Gaylordsville.   Our cars 

were adorned with American flags, and members were 

all offered USA Flag pins.  Thanks go to George and 

Toni for supplying flags and flag pins, plus a wonderful 

continental breakfast.   As our group traveled from 

shop to shop, and then on to lunch afterwards, I was 

gladdened to see our club enjoying the  social opportu-

nity as much as they enjoyed looking at the cars.  We 

only get to see other club friends a few times a year so 

all these events are special. 

A few notes from the day:  “Get Well” to the Caso family, 

we look forward to seeing you all at our next event.   

Congrats to Chic and Judy Smedes on their “new” Fleet-

wood Brougham.  Gotta love a carriage top with a sun-

roof!!  And condolences to the Tembeck family. 

Speaking of events, I must rearrange the calendar once 

Regional Director’s Letter, Summer 2014 

again (apologies to webmaster Alyda): 

Sunday, June 29
th, 

 10:30am - Quick breakfast and tour of Col-

lector’s Car Garage in Bedford, NY, to welcome CLC 

friends from Australia.  Please RSVP  845-225-5990 or 

email me. 

July 9 – 12, 2014:  Grand National, Lake George, NY              

IMPORTANT NOTES BELOW: 

1)  If you are showing a car bring a fire extinguisher. 

2)  If you are attending the banquet Saturday night 

inquire about a seating chart.  Sometimes there is 

one, sometimes there is not one.  Then save your 

seat anyway! 

Wednesday, July 23
rd

.  Cadillac night, Bear Mountain Cruise-

In.  Weather permitting this cruise can attract 500+ cars.  

We will try and drive in together.  Details to follow 

Sunday, July 26
th

 Garage tour – postponed 

Saturday, August 9
th

 – Lunch at Pepe Cadillac, Rose Hill Cruise 

at night. 

Welcome new member: 

John Conklin 

 

One last thing:  The Cadillac and LaSalle Club Museum 

and Research Center building at The Gilmore is nearly 

complete!  If you have been holding off on making a dona-

tion until you can actually see the building then now is 

the time!  Any amount is appreciated. 

Dave Rubin 
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John Corey’s Rolls Royce Collection Tour 

Check out all of the pictures on the Lower Hudson Valley Flickr Page 
http://www.flickr.com/photos/lowerhudsonclc 

Clockwise from top left:  Limo Bodied Coupe; 3 beautiful Limousines in a row; Henny Karreman and Ted Kadala 

admire John’s Stuz; Flying Ladies everywhere 

Left: From our late 2013 trip to Pepe Cadil-

lac—John Tembeck is far right of our 

lineup. 

Above:  John’s Bentley at the Cadillac 

We Will Miss You John! 
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Get your Lower Hudson 
Valley CLC Gear in Time 
for the Summer Season 

Order form on last page of newsletter 

Clockwise from top left:  Jim Petrillo makes himself at home in Ray and Guy’s 1949 Sedan; Jim Petrillo, Bob 

Grande and George Berger; Dave Rubin, Michelle McHale and Guy Halladay; Bob Grande’s 1993 Allante’ 

Spring BBQ at Frank Mirra’s House 
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